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Election Committee, 

 

Bryan Hale has led KOTESOL through the difficult year behind us. He has fostered 

relationships with other organizations, wisely moderated disputes and budgetary issues, and 

competently encouraged and installed new methods of communication and interaction 

between our members and chapters during a time when our traditional methods were 

impossible to continue. I have no doubt that he is the best choice to continue in his current 

position as President of KOTESOL. 

I have known Bryan in one way or another since I first joined KOTESOL in 2017. He has 

always presented himself with professionalism and kindness. His willingness to help others, 

his experience in teaching, and his knowledge of all things KOTESOL make him an ideal fit for 

the role of National President. He has both the talent and passion to lead KOTESOL through 

the third year of COVID. 

Bryan has served his Chapter and the National with earnestness and skill in multiple 

positions. It is my pleasure to nominate him for this position. I am sure he would do well, and 

that KOTESOL would flourish under his influence. 

 

Sincerely, 

Lucinda Estrada 

Former Seoul Chapter President 

2nd Vice President 

KOTESOL Member: 2017 - Present 

Employer: Soonchunhyang University 

Email: cinda.estrada@gmail.com 

 


